Lossiemouth British Enduro Championship 2008
The 2nd round of the British Enduro Championship 2008 took place at Lossiemouth last weekend amidst wintry conditions with ice cold strong winds, some snow and hailstone showers and even sunshine as well as a tough cross country and MX Test for the competitors to contend with.

DEC’s Corporate Hospitality kick started the action when hot food and refreshments began warming up the some 300 clients,  spectators, friends and even some of the riders that took part in the exciting two day event.

Richard Hay, DEC’s MD came 4th in the Championship class, winning the E1 2 Stroke category in the process. Meanwhile DEC’s Products Manager, Derek Little, was delighted in winning the Expert Class overall, again by winning the E1 2 Stroke class.  Both riders had no technical issues over the gruelling two day event, however Euan McConnell, a Project Engineer with DEC, lost valuable time when he damaged his chain guide on a rogue tree stump.  Eventually fixing it, Euan was extremely frustrated as this put him out of the running for the Championship Class.  A self-confessed “schoolboy” error on Sunday also put paid to his hopes, as Euan clocked into a check 2 minutes early.

Richard now leads the E1 2 Stroke Championship class heading into Round 3 in August, with Derek leading the E1 2 Stroke Expert class.

Unfortunately the final MX was cancelled as riders decided to head home and brave the wintery conditions on four wheels rather than two.  However, Richard and Derek showed their thanks to the many spectators who stayed until the bitter end by putting on a high speed display round the Woodside MX circuit, much to the delight of the assembled cold crowd.
As a significant sponsor of the Grampian BEC, DEC would like to thank all the club organisers, marshals, timekeepers and check crews who stood out in the snow, making the event possible.  Without the permission of the various landowners, Forestry Commission, Grampian Police and First Aid Services, the event would not go ahead, so DEC pass on their grateful thanks to all those involved and hope to see everyone at the next Grampian BEC.
